NOTICES
MINERALOGICAL SOCIETY OF AMERICA

Announcement of Annual Meeting

The forty-fourth annual meeting of the Mineralogical Society of America will be held
in New York City, November 18-20, 1963, in conjunction with the annual meetings of the
Geological Society of America, the Paleontological Society, the Society of Vertebrate
Paleontology, the Society of Economic Geologists, the Geochemical Society and the
National Association of Geology Teachers.

The meeting will be held at the Hotel Commodore. Circulars giving information about
the meeting have already been sent to all members.

The annual luncheon will be held at noon on Tuesday, November 19. Following the
luncheon the Roebling Medal will be presented to John Frank Schairer and the Mineralogi-
cal Society of America Award to Nobuo Morimoto.

AMERICAN GEOPHYSICAL UNION
SECTION OF VOLCANOLOGY, GEOCHEMISTRY, AND PETROLOGY

The 3rd annual western meetings of the American Geophysical Union are scheduled
to take place in December at the University of Colorado, Boulder, Colorado. All abstracts
of contributed papers should have been sent to Dr. Irving Friedman, Isotope Geology
Branch, U. S. Geology Survey, Denver Federal Center, Denver 25, Colorado, by October
10, 1963. As in the past, the section will present programs on volcanology, geochemistry,
and petrology. Further information can be obtained from David R. Wones, U. S. Geo-
logical Survey, Washington 25, D. C.

THE S. F. EMMONS MEMORIAL FELLOWSHIP

This fellowship in economic geology will again be available for the academic year 1964~
65. It carries a stipend of $2800. Applicants must present credentials showing their capacity
to do advanced graduate work and must present a promising subject for study. The
university at which the investigation is to take place must be suitably staffed and equipped
to assure the success of the project. Further information may be obtained from Professor
Alan M. Bateman of Yale University, New Haven, Connecticut, Professor Chas. H. Behre,
Jr., of Columbia University, New York 27, N. Y., or Professor Eugene N. Cameron of
the University of Wisconsin, Madison, Wis., all three in care of the Geology Department.
The necessary application forms should be obtained by writing to Professor Behre, Sec-
retary of the S. F. Emmons Memorial Fellowship Awards Committee, at the above ad-
dress. Applications must be filed by February 1, 1964, in order to be considered, and the
award will be announced shortly thereafter.

Prof. Oscar W. Oelsner, Director of the Institute for Mineralogy and Ore

Deposits, The Mining Academy of Freiberg, Germany, died August 13, 1963
at the age of 62.
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